
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                               ​October 28, 2020 
 
Dear ​Superintendent Dr. Sean McPhetridge, 
 
Thank you for submitting your Learning Continuity and Attendance Plan to the San Mateo                           

County Office of Education. Per Ed Code ​43509.b.5.B.c.1, ​the role of the San Mateo County                             
Office of Education is to review the plan and offer recommendations for an addendum. The                             
County Office is committed to supporting excellence and equity for every student. In that, we are                               
your partners in providing students the highest quality educational experience.  
 
Our San Mateo County Office of Education team has completed the review of your plan. Thank                               
you for providing thorough detail in each section. After reviewing your plan, the San Mateo                             
County Office of Education has no recommendations for an addendum. 
 
As with all plans, please remember to post your plan prominently on your website. Most                             
importantly, we thank you for your continued support of students, staff, and families in the                             
Cabrillo Unified School District.  
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
Joy Banzon Dardenelle 
Executive Director, Systems for District Improvement 
 
 

 
 


